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Steven Hooper, WM 

703.408.4470 

WB Reed Houge, SW 

720.256.0963 

 
WB Tony Hernandez, JW 

602.639.6998 

Rodger Marx, Treasurer 

602.499.8575 

WB Ray Brigandi, Sec. 

602.430.7121 

 
Dave Pisani, SD 

215.519.6328 

 Hunter O’Dell, JD 

402.710.8414 

  WB Robert Haynes, 

Chaplain 480.205.9572 

 

 

Seth Ross, SS 

602.819.5675 

Shane Gilbert, JS 

480.787.4883  

 Ralph Niebel, Marshal 

602.423.6533 
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901.830.8833 
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*All events will begin at 6PM unless otherwise stated.  

May 02nd, 2023   Officers Meeting  

May 09th, 2023    Stated Meeting  

May 16th, 2023  TBD (1st Degree or 1st Degree Practice) 

May 18th, 2023  Chrome Book Presentation @ Campo Bello   

     Elementary School (2PM Presentation)  

May 20th, 2023  Texas Hold’em Tournament Vs. PVST #29 

May 23rd, 2023   TBD (1st Degree or 1st Degree Practice) 

May 24th, 2023  Chrome Book Presentation @ Sunset Canyon  

     Elementary School (2PM Presentation)   

 May 30th, 2023  TBD (1st Degree or 1st Degree Practice) 

June 1st – 3rd, 2023 141st Annual Communication of the Grand Lodge 

of Arizona @ Wild Horse Pass Casino 

June 06th, 2023   Degree for Luke Aschenbrand 

 June 13th, 2023   Stated Meeting 

 June 20th, 2023   TBD (1st Degree or 1st Degree Practice) 

 June 27th, 2023   TBD (1st Degree or 1st Degree Practice) 
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This year it was a low-key event, but we ended up with a lot of meat and actually finished it at our April 

stated meeting.  

Our PVST brethren have completed, and installed, a magnificent gate at the foyer of the lodge room.  

There’s no way to properly describe it and give it the justice it deserves; you’ll just have to come and see 

it for yourselves.  

On April 6-7, WBs Hernandez, Dilda, Brigandi, and I paid Flagstaff #7 a visit for their stated meeting.  

There was much frivolity, and a fun time was had by all.  This has always been a fun trip, made even 

better by not having the stress of an “official visit”. 

Last but not least, our little lodge is growing.  In addition to performing a courtesy second degree for 

Brother Alex and our brethren in Prescott, we will be initiating two new Entered Apprentices on April 25 

and May 2.  Furthermore, there are several more petitions outstanding.  It looks to be a busy summer.   

Fraternally,  

Steve Hooper 

Worshipful Master 

Brethren, 

Greetings from the East.  A lot of nice things have transpired since 

my last article.  Here is a quick rundown: 

Firstly, we have, again, met our requirements for the Master Architect 

Award.   

Our Craft Culinary efforts are continuing to pay big dividends, and 

again I thank everyone for helping out.  There are several more events 

taking place over the summer, particularly concerts.  For those of you 

who weren’t around several years ago, the Metallica concert was our 

highest grossing event for a long time, and this summer there are two!   

Blue Horseshoe was delayed for a couple weeks but went off without 

a hitch. 

 

.  
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Brethren, 

Recently I attended the annual Grand Lodge Leadership 

Conference and I thought I’d provide an overview of the event 

for the ones that could not attend.  

 

When: The leadership conference is generally the same time 

each year, at the end of March, this year the actual dates were 

from Friday thru Sunday, 3/24 thru 3/26.  There were 33 lodges 

in attendance with approximately 90-100 attendees.  

 

Where: In the past years the Leadership conference was many 

times held in Casa Grande AZ due to its central location to 

several lodges and the relatively inexpensive hotel costs. That 

hotel has since changed ownership and costs associated to the 

conference have drastically risen.   

 

 

    

With that said, the Grand Lodge was in search of a suitable facility to allow for several 

breakout rooms, comfortable lodging, with attractions in the area for family members that 

decided to come with the attending brother.  This year the event was held at the Prescott 

Convention Center in Prescott Arizona which fit all the requirements mentioned above. It is my 

hope that we use this facility again next year but we’ll see how it all comes together as we get 

closer to March 2024.  I personally like this location since the staff was great to work with and 

it helped immensely that WB Steve Bracety (Aztlan #1) is the General Manager. 

 

Event Agenda: This year’s conference was focused on “Long Range Planning” and used an 

“Open Discussion” format so brothers can learn from each other versus being lectured to.   

Long range planning is one of the hardest tasks the Worshipful Master and officers have to 

unanimously construct and put into motion. Some lodges are good at constructing a plan 

together but have a hard time maintaining continuity from year to year.  The goal for the day 

was to have each lodge construct at least two “plans” that the members could take back to the 

lodge to present to the trustees, officers, and members.  

 

Day 1 (Saturday): On the morning of day one, each of the attendees were dispersed into three 

rooms and no lodge member was to sit at a table with another lodge member. (Continued on 

Page 6)  
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_______________________________________________________________________

From the West – continued;  

This was done for two reasons; one to get brothers from around the state may get to know each 

other; and two, to hear what concerns other lodges have and related solutions.  

 

On the afternoon of day one, the lodges were brought back together so they could bring the 

learnings from the morning back to their lodge.  It was at this point that the lodge members 

chose a least two areas they felt their lodge needed help.   At the end of the day each lodge  

 

Brethren,  

 

Spring is upon us with summer looming in the background, 

just waiting to bake us into crispy little nuggets. Fortunately; 

the upcoming Cinco de Mason party on May 3rd should be a 

hoot and completely take our minds off the scorching heat to 

come. Mark your calendars. The Phoenicia Cup Poker 

Tournament will be held on Saturday, May 20th. Past 

Champions don’t forget to bring the trophies to the 

tournament. Also coming up is the Phoenicia 58/Riders of the 

3rd Degree Chromebooks presentation at Sunset Canyon 

Elementary School on May 24th at 2:00 pm. A Bikes for 

Books / Chromebooks presentation will be scheduled very  

soon for Campo Bello Elementary School. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have never attended a presentation at one of our Elementary Schools, please make an 

effort. It’s a great opportunity to see the results of our charity work and fundraising in action. 

Email updates for these events will be sent as the get closer. One last note; the start of 

Bowling season is in June so, shine up your bowling balls and get ready for some fun! I’m 

looking forward to seeing the Brethren at our next stated meeting.  

 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

WB Tony Hernandez 
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presented back to the room their detailed plans, how they were going to implement and the 

associated timelines. 
 

After dinner there were three presentations from WB David Fierro, WB Nick Lindquist, and 

Bro. Jacob Trayer talking on the topic “The Balance of Esoterica in a Well-Run Lodge.”  This 

was new for the conference since it is supposed to be a “leadership” event but it was decided 

that many or the brothers are interested in masonic esoterica so we carved out time after the 

conference to see how it goes.  It was well received and suspect there will be similar 

presentations in future conferences. 

 

Day 2 (Sunday): Day Two was a panel discussion format addressing common concerns within 

lodges. The panel consisted of WB David Sahady, WB Mike Gatti, WB Dwayne Hoyt, and WB 

John Welsch and emceed by WB Tim Scarpino.  This was also well received and allowed the 

attendees to discuss amongst each other common concerns or successes.  Day ended at high 

twelve and everyone returned to their respective abodes.  

Fraternally,  

Reed Houge 

Senir Warden 

Terry Lee Stoner 5/27/2003 20 

Ernesto Zamorano 5/6/2000 23 

Kurt Eldridge 5/20/1999 24 

Randy Pelton 5/14/1998 25 

Mathis Becker 5/16/1968 55 

Jared Thomas Truettner 6/7/2016 7 

Raymond Brigandi P.M. 6/5/2007 16 

John Corcetti 6/16/1982 41 

James Leland Butler 6/23/1978 45 

William Warren Jr 6/5/1970 53 
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The dress code for Phoenicia Lodge #58 will be professional casual for Stated Meetings.  This 

means slacks, button-down collared shirt, dress shoes. No jeans, shorts, sandals or running shoes. 

Tie and jacket are not required but are your choice.  During the summer months, we will step 

back to Lodge pullovers instead of collared shirts. 

 
 

 

 

The Lodge Secretary is constantly trying to ensure that we have the most accurate 

information for each member. But if you move, or get a new phone # or email, please 

contact him so we can update our database! 
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Candidate Assimilation 
by Brother Rodger Marx, Candidate Coordinator, Phoenicia #58 

 
It goes without saying that a lodge’s future is not sustainable without a robust candidate 

assimilation program. Ask yourself the questions, where will we be in twenty years, and what 

will we be? Examine the current active membership. Are your pillar officers mostly past masters, 

are all of the chairs filled at each meeting? Do you have a designated brother who actually 

accepted the initiative to work with each individual candidate personally to introduce them to the 

fraternity and our brotherhood.  

 

Do you know the candidates?  

 

As a lodge brother, how do you personally know (or find out) who is interested in joining 

the masonic order? If you wait for your secretary to read his name at your stated meeting, you’re 

already on a downhill slide to failure. Every brother has access to our Grand Lodge’s Grandview 

system. Use it! Within the system, under your lodge, you will find the Membership Manager 

which includes all the people who have inquired about joining the masonic order. The grand 

lodge subsequently assigns these contacts to individual lodges based on home address 

information provided with the inquiry, candidates who have not inquired through grand lodge but 

are accompanied by current members are not on the Grandview system; however, they are added 

manually most often by the lodge secretary.  

 

So now you know who, what should you do?  

 

Effective communication is the key. The problem is, what is effective? It varies for each 

candidate. We start with a cordial introduction via phone, text, email, or all of these. The 

objective is to establish an open line of communication. Our initial communication included the 

lodge point of contact, and a brief personal history within masonry, followed with a request to 

verify their contact information and to indicate their preference for future communications about 

the lodge. This may sound trivial however we found the initial information provided on line 

when inquiring is often selective to eliminate future scam communications, work phone numbers 

and alternate email addresses are used to cull unwanted messages. Resoundingly the preferred 

method of communication resulted in text messaging with only a few exceptions.  
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After a successful line of communication had been established, the objective is to 

establish a personal connection with the candidate and start a bonding process. To achieve this, 

we include a short bio synopsis for their point of contact. And ask them to share similar 

information and a photo. 

 

Organization now becomes the challenge; some lodges have a few candidates and others 

may have many. Constant personal communication is the key. Many candidates do not feel a 

personal connection with group e-mails or text messages. The Grandview system has not yet 

evolved to be used as a functional communications management system where you can send and 

receive individual messages. For this reason, you either need to invest in a CRM software system 

or use some creativity with your existing technology. In our case I use a coding system with my 

cell phone. Simply defined, I want to keep all the candidate information separated from my 

alphabetical phone list. Simply I code each contact with a method to keep them together. IE 

AAAP58 – AC01 – candidate name. This keeps the candidate in a convenient location at the top 

of my alphabetical list (AAA). The p58 obviously is our lodge designation and the AC indicates 

that this is an active candidate contact and the 01 is just a number count of contacts.  
 

With an organizational system in place, the candidates must be encouraged to engage 

with us in person. Personal invitations are sent for every event or meeting. Upon their arrival it is 

imperative to introduce them to all the brothers present. And to encourage all brothers and 

candidates to get to know each other. Our lodge also has open house meetings where the 

candidates are encouraged to attend and bring family and friends if they choose to. These 

meetings may include other lodges and consist of masonic education topics and open Question 

and answer sessions.  

 

How successful is this approach?  

 

Phoenicia 58 is currently on track to add at least 12 new members within the next year, not 

counting two who have recently petitioned. How do we keep track of the assimilation progress? 

We utilize a masonic clock spreadsheet as both a communications tool and a tracking device.  

All lodge members are encouraged to use the list and reach out to the candidates throughout the 

process.  

Assimilation is communication on a timely basis for positive results.  

Fraternally  

Rodger Marx, Treasurer and Candidate Coordinator   

Phoenicia 58  

 

The Gentleman in the Room 

by RWB David R. Ritchie, Deputy Grand Master of Wisconsin 

Anyone who has been around a toddler knows their emotional unpredictability. Maybe 

you cut their sandwich the wrong way or they demand to wear their shoe on the wrong foot. 

Anything can set them off and five minutes later they are giggling and all smiles.  
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A toddler is trying to understand their world, learn boundaries, and try to control what 

they can do with their limited knowledge, language skills, and experience. Imagine if you have 

only had red Kool-Aid and you don’t yet know the colors. Someone serves you green Kool-Aid. 

You don’t want green Kool-Aide. You may not even recognize it as Kool-Aid. How do you 

communicate your displeasure? If you’re a toddler, you have a tantrum. An adult’s job becomes 

teaching the toddler the vocabulary and the social skills necessary to communicate effectively. It 

becomes the adult’s responsibility to provide the experiences and then allow enough control as 

the child grows. 

An argument can be made that we, as a society, behave like toddlers. Tantrums seem to 

be commonplace. With changes in technology coming fast and constant. With social mores and 

conventions in constant flux. With the loudest voice gaining attention we struggle to control our 

lives. Our vocabulary seems inadequate. Frustration grows. Who will be the adult? We can give 

society a “time-out” or put society’s “Karen’s” in a corner. 

It sure would be nice if we could set up civility classes. Imagine if we had courses for 

everyone in proper social behavior. With no diploma for bring nice how do we help change 

society? Toddlers learn more by observation than by direct teaching. Society needs role models. 

Society needs examples to follow. That role model is you. People do observe what you do. 

People remember the way you treat them and others. People remember the way you speak and 

the words you use.  

You have the power to make society better. Simply by being the best man you can be. 

What type of language do you use, is it gruff? Rude? Is your vocabulary filled with cursing and 

profane language or is it filled with fifty cent words to made you look superior? Or have you 

learned and practiced how to communicate with people to help them feel comfortable and 

understand? Can you voice your opinion without anger or force? Can you voice your displeasure  

 

in a calm and collected manner without profanity or putting someone down? It takes work and 

practice, but people will remember. 

In your efforts to control your world can you do so without your ego taking control? Can 

you allow other thoughts and ideas while maintaining your own? Are you open to new ideas and 

willing to reject ideas that the rest of society has embraced? Are you ready to expand your 

knowledge to become conversant on many topics without crossing the fine line to “know-it-all”? 

Again, skills that draw people in, not set them apart. 

You are a cut above. In your efforts to become a better man, a better person, always 

imagine a small child is watching. What lesson do you want them to learn? Which behaviors do 

you wish them to adopt? Will your ideas inspire higher ideals, gentler speech, and desire for 

something better. Will your actions inspire them to become like you – the gentleman in the 

room? 

 

Published in the Masonic Service Association “Emessay Notes” April 2023 
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Saturday, June 24th, 2023 is Saint John’s Day 

It is a celebration of the birth of St. John the Baptist. 
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Audit for Q4 2022 and Q1 2023 are completed. Q2 2023 is scheduled for July 18th. .   

WM Steve Report reports that we have completed ALL the necessary criteria for 2023! 

No requests.  

No report. Calls into our elderly members will take place before next stated. 

WM will keep the Lodge posted on forthcoming degree dates.  

Stars of Paradise, 2nd and 4th Thursday of the Month.  

Valley of the Sun DeMolay, 1st and 3rd Sundays of the Month  

Currently seeking volunteers for ROJO (Cards Stadium) games, concerts, and other live events!

Included in this TB.

Current Membership is at 56. We have 14 new inquiries! 

No events planned  

Brothers George Walker, Dave Knox, WB Paul Weathers and Virgil Johnson have Passes to the 

Celestial Lodge above. Please observe a moment of silence. 
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Committee Members Who 

Audit and 

Trustees 

1yr; WB Bryon Howe, 2yr; WB Robert Haynes, 3yr WB 

Christopher West (Contact West at 804.986.6011)  Active members 

Awards 

Chair: WM Steve Hooper / WB Ray Brigandi  

Focus: Master Architect 2021 (Contact Info on Page 2) WM / Sec 

Beneficent Fund: 

Chair: WM Steve Hooper / WB Reed Houge (Contact Info on 

Page 2) WM / SW/ JW 

Calling 

Committee: 

Chair: WM Steve Dilda / WB Ray Brigandi / WB Robert 

Haynes, WB Randy Smith (Contact Info on Page 2)  Sec / PM / PM 

Candidate 

Progression: 

Chair: Rodger Marx / WB Ray Brigandi (Contact Info on 

Page 2) SW / Sec 

Degree and Ritual 

Proficiency: Chair: WB Ray Brigandi (Contact Info on Page 2) Ritualistic 

Fraternal 

Relations: Co-Chairs: WB Bryon Howe (Contact Info on Page 2) Youth Groups 

Fundraising: 

Chair: WB Reed Houge, Bro. Rodger Marx (Contact Info on 

Page 2) WM / SW / JW 

Funeral Team: 

WM: WB Steve Dilda / WB Reed Houge / WB Chris West / 

WB Ray Brigandi (Contact Info on Page 2) Volunteer 

Hospitality: 

Chair: WB Reed Houge, JD Hunter Odell, SS Seth Ross 

(Contact Info on Page 2) JW / SS / JS 

Masonic 

Education: 

Co-Chairs: WM Steve Hooper / WB Ray Brigandi (Contact 

Info on Page 2) Volunteer  

Membership and 

Retention: 

Chair:  Bro. Rodger Marx, WB Robert Haynes (Contact Info 

on Page 2) 

PM / SW / Active 

member 

Public Schools Chair: WB Tony Hernandez (Contact Info on Page 2) 

Appointed by 

WM 

Reports of 

sickness or 

distress: Chair: WB Robert Haynes (Contact Info on Page 2) WM Appoints 

Social: 

Chair: WB Tony Hernandez, JD Hunter Odell, SS Seth Ross 

(Contact Info on Page 2) JW / SS / JS 

Trestle Board: 

Chair: WB Chris West / WB Bryon Howe (Contact WB West 

@ 804.986.6011) 

Appointed by 

WM 
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ADVERTISE WITH US! 

 

We are looking for additional 

trestle-board and Website 

advertisers! Advertising with 

Phoenicia 58 promotes your 

products and services to its 

members and anyone who visits its 

website.   

Ad space is now available on the 

trestle board. You may purchase a 

business card size for $25 for one 

year and renew in January.  

 

Please support our Brothers and 

Friends of the Lodge who advertise 

in our trestle board. 

 

Send your ad and a request to: 
editor_trestleboard@phoenicia58.org 
 

 

mailto:editor_trestleboard@phoenicia58.org
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William H. Peotter - 1960  

Carl D. Lang – 1961  

H. Curtis DeShong – 1962  

Augustine G. DiPaola – 1963  

Perry Wheat, Jr. – 1964  

Robert A. Anglin – 1965  

Marvin R. Strickland – 1966  

Albert A. Hinchcliff – 1967  

Garrett L. Hendershot – 1968  

Raymond O. Marshall – 1969  

Cecil P. Overstreet – 1970, 1986  

Norman H. Pfieiffer – 1971, 1982  

Benjamin H. Fisk – 1972  

Donese B. Tackett – 1973  

Gordon L. Meintell – 1974  

Maurice E. Pebbles – 1975  

Charles Q. Hartley – 1976 

Robert L. Allision – 1977  

Neil D. Shepard – 1978  

Theodore E. Pearson – 1979  

Chester R. Hinson – 1980, 1981  

George E. Hinson – 1983, 1984  

William E. Dillon - 1985  

Howard E. Ward – 1987 

Robert P. Taber – ‘88, ‘89, ‘96, ‘99, 

 ’01  

Philip T. Zeilinger – 1990, 1991 

Joel R. Adams – 1992, 1993  

Anthony Humpage – 1994 

Ernie L. Waller Sr. – 1995  

David Newman – 1997 

James W. Brown – 1998 

Robert Haynes - 2000 

Keith A. Simpson – 2002, 2003 

Don S. Methven – 2004, 2007  

Randall G. Smith – 2005 

Gregory S. Weisman – 2006, 2008 

Eric Stethem – 2009 

Ray Brigandi – 2010, 2012 

Jeffrey Hinson – 2011  

Jason Schneider – 2013 

Glen H. Van Steeter – 2014 

Jason Easterday – 2015 

Tony Hernandez – 2016, 2017 

Bryon P. Howe – 2018 

Christopher B. West – 2019, 2020 

Mathew A. Brassard – 2021 

Steve Dilda – 202 

 

Sidney Breger   

William Franklin  

Lucius L. Green   

Chad Burkes 

Reed Houge 

 - Deceased 

 

 

Paradise Valley Silver Trowel Lodge No. 29 

Stated Meeting: 7:30 pm on the 1st 

Wednesday. 

Special meetings are hold nearly every Wed. 

Contact secretary 

Stars of Paradise #56 Order of the Eastern 

Star  

2nd and 4th Thursday (dark in the summer) 

Contact secretary 

Bethel #19, Job’s Daughters  

Meet on 2nd and 4th Mondays at 7 pm.  

Contact the PVST #29 Lodge Secretary for 

latest contact information. 

Contact secretary 

This publication is an official communication of 

Phoenicia Lodge No. 58, Free and Accepted Masons, 

beholden to the Grand Lodge of Arizona. The 

information contained herein is intended for the benefit 

of the members of Phoenicia Lodge and persons 

interested in the activities of this Lodge. Any other use 

outside of the Masonic Fraternity is not authorized 

without written permission of the Worshipful Master of 

Phoenicia Lodge No. 58. 

The officers of Phoenicia Lodge No. 58 express their gratitude 

to all the brethren who have served the Lodge as Masters and 

who continue to serve as Past Masters. They who have gone 

before us have laid the foundation and the lower stories of the 

speculative building that we call “Phoenicia Lodge” for which 

we are indebted. We especially thank those Past Masters who 

continue to serve the Lodge that we may ever continue to build 

a magnificent edifice, in service to mankind and to the Great 

Architect who has given us every good and great thing and 

whose forgiveness we all rely upon. 

 


